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	Gold Line Foothill Extension Project Construction Update
The Gold Line Foothill Extension project is currently under construction and is making progress. The project will add 11.5 miles to the Gold Line between eastern Pasadena and the Azusa/Glendora border with six new stations in Arcadia, Monrovia, Duarte, Irwindale and two in Azusa. Presently, concrete pours for another bridge and grade crossings are almost half-way complete. For the complete story posted on The Source, including the update from Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension Construction Authority CEO, Habib Balian, please click here. 
Construction Notice: Gold Line Foothill Extension Authority 
Grade Crossing Improvements
Work crews will be constructing grade crossing improvements on Mayflower Avenue at the railroad crossing in the city of Monrovia, as part of the 11.5-mile Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension light rail project. Construction work is scheduled to begin on September 26, 2013 through early December 2013. Mayflower Avenue will be closed to thru-traffic at the railroad crossing located between Evergreen Avenue and Duarte Road. Vehicles and pedestrians on Mayflower Avenue will be detoured. A free shuttle service will be provided to assist pedestrians around the closure during daytime hours, with shuttle stops located on both sides of the construction area. The shuttle service will operate until the conclusion of the closure. To view the complete construction notice, please click here. 
Construction Notice: I-10 Closure for the Caltrans I-10 High Occupancy Vehicle Project 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) has announced a 55-hour weekend lane closures of the north and southbound San Gabriel River Freeway (I-605) connectors to the eastbound San Bernardino Freeway (I-10) for pavement and drainage work. The 55-hour connector closures are part of the I-10 High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV or carpool) project. Construction work is scheduled to begin on Friday, September 27, 2013 through Monday, September 30, 2013,from 10:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. For more details regarding the closures, please view the full story posted on The Source by clicking here.
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